STEEPLE BARTON PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF A MEETING OF STEEPLE BARTON PARISH COUNCIL 

MONDAY 21 MAY 2012
THE ALICE MARSHALL HALL, MIDDLE BARTON.

	Councillors Present:
	Janice Dyer (Chair), Andrew Henderson, Andrea Gardner, Deanna Gardner, John Bews, Richard Leonard, Perry Knight, Ian Hudspeth


	Public:
	7 


	Clerk:
	Abigail Beale



ANNUAL PARISH MEETING

1.
Chairman’s annual report

Cllr Dyer read out the annual report.
2.
Financial statement 11/12


The clerk reported the following:-

Bank Reconciliation


Current account balance as of 31.3.12
-
£6,948.44


Reserve account balance as of 31.3.12
-
£20,860.63


However, there was a further £870.01 worth of current account cheques that had not 
cleared the bank as of 31 March 2012 but were included in the expenditure for the period.


Budget Tracker


Budgeted expenditure for 2011/12 
-
£19,815.10


Actual expenditure for 2011/12

-
£18,971.44


A further £950 of expenditure that was budgeted for in 2011/12 has actually been claimed 
for in the 2012/13 period.


Budgeted income for 2011/12

-
£15,125.00


Actual income for 2011/12

-
£16,102.62 (includes an additional £1076.14 







        from a VAT rebate.  


An additional £8572.80 was also transferred from the Reserve Account to the Current 
Account to help towards the payment of the play toddler equipment.


The clerk pointed out that the accounts were yet to be reviewed by the internal auditor and 
are then scheduled to be audited for full council approval 18 June 2012.
3.
AOB

No issues were raised.
ANNUAL MEETING OF THE PARISH COUNCIL

543
Election of Chairman and Vice Chairman

Janice Dyer stood again for position of Chair.  This appointment was proposed by Cllr Bews 
and seconded by Cllr Leonard.   Janice Dyer accepted the position of Chair.


Cllr Leonard was put forward for Vice Chair.  This appointment was proposed by Cllr Deanna 
Gardner and seconded by Cllr Henderson.  Cllr Leonard accepted the position of Vice Chair.  
544
Review and vote on allowing members of the public to speak outside of the Public Session

Cllr Bews proposed to allow members of the public to speak outside of the public session at 
the discretion of the Chairman; this was seconded by Cllr Henderson.
545
Review committees and responsibilities

The following was agreed:-


Finance Committee
- All Councillors


Planning Committee
- Cllr Henderson, Cllr Bews, Cllr Cyster, Cllr Knight


Transport 

- Cllr Dyer and Cllr Andrea Gardner


Highways

- Cllr Henderson, Cllr Deanna Gardner, Cllr Knight


Pavements & Verges
- Cllr Leonard, Cllr Henderson, Cllr Dyer, Cllr Bews


Footpaths 

- Cllr Henderson, Cllr Knight


Youth Groups

- Cllr Leonard

Lighting


- Cllr Deanna Gardner


Art & Leisure

- It was agreed that no specific Councillor would be responsible but 



  all Councillors would be involved as and when required.

PUBLIC QUESTION TIME 
Chris Woodward and Phil Goldsworthy attended the meeting and used this time to give a status update on the school.  The first Ofsted monitoring visit (out of six) took place recently, during which the school scored satisfactory in all areas.  During this visit the inspector spoke to parents, members of staff and Governors.  The next visit is scheduled for September.  
Chris Woodward went on to report that the school is a very happy place at the moment for all concerned.  There are still some staffing issues but these hope to be resolved in the next couple of weeks.   A fundraising group has been set up to raise money specifically for a minibus.

Cllr Dyer complimented Chris Woodward on the success to date and for the openness that has been shown.  The only concern now is when Chris and Phil leave. 

There were no other issues raised at this time.

Chris Woodward, Phil Goldsworthy and three members of the public left the meeting at this point.

546
To receive apologies for absence

Apologies received from Cllr Cyster.
547
Declarations of Interest
To receive declarations of interest in accordance with the council’s Code of Conduct (and section 106 of the Local Government Finance Act 1992).


No declaration of interest. 
548
Minutes of the last meeting 

An amendment was requested by Cllr Henderson in relation to minute 537 (b) Reports – OCC 
were going to assess Worton Road, not WODC.  


RESOLVED


THAT, the minutes of the meeting would be amended by the clerk and submitted to the 
Chair for signing as an accurate record. 

Matters arising – None
549
Reports from County or District Councillors (Appendix A)

Cllr Hudspeth referred to his report.  He also went on to say that his new role will be challenging but that he is signed up to the County Council agenda, so doesn’t anticipate any real changes.  He intends to still attend parish council meetings and will always be available.

Arthur Goffe (District Councillor) reported that in the recent election at WODC the conservatives lost two seats to Labour and Liberals.  Conservatives now hold 41 of 49 seats.


He also reported pothole repairs on the Kiddington Road and dangerous conditions on Church Lane near the school.  He continues to report motorists using the B4030 like a race track between the Fox Pub and Enstone Hill.

At this point in the meeting, Cllr Dyer reported a traffic survey that had taken place recently (not commissioned by the Parish Council) near Park Farm and at the end of the village, near the Carpenter’s Arms Pub.  No survey results had been received to date. 

Cllr Hudspeth left the meeting.

550
Matters arising and not covered elsewhere in the agenda


(a) 
Crime, Disorder and Parking – Chris Jones


Chris Jones reported village crime.  Compared to 2010/11, vehicle crime is down 

10%, burglary dwelling remains at 0, burglary non-dwelling is down 66%, assaults are 

down 33% and criminal damage to property and theft is down 25%.    Even though 

burglary dwelling remains at 0, across the area burglary is still a problem, therefore 

people should b
e aware of any suspicious people.  





Chris reported national issues of metal and oil theft and theft from vehicles.  In 


terms of metal, all scrape collectors now have to be licensed and therefore Chris 

asked people to make the police aware of any scrape collectors seen in the area.  

This will help in an operation currently being run by the police which involve scrape 

collectors being checked to ensure they have all the correct paperwork.



Chris reported on-going problems with parking in Fleming Drive and outside the 
shop in Worton Road.  He also mentioned problems that had been raised in relation 
to the building work going on in Church Lane, which has been dealt with and verbal 
agreements have been put in place to limit the level of disruption.



He reported that he had been into the school to do talks on Cyber bullying and 
Police Week will be back in the school from next year.



In terms of the parking issues in Worton Road, Cllr Henderson suggested getting a  
car parking sign for the Sports & Social Club (S&SC) car park, to encourage people to 
park in there when visiting the shop.  This has been offered to the S&SC in the past 
but has been refused.  Cllr Henderson proposed funding a sign and approaching the 
S&SC again, this was seconded by Cllr Dyer.



RESOLVED



THAT, the clerk would write a letter to the S&SC proposing a Car Park sign.



Parking outside the Alice Marshall Hall was raised as an issue.  Chris Jones said that 
he had moved people on in the past for parking too close to the junction.  He 
thought it might be worth putting up a sign.  He agreed to look into this.



A car that was being parked on the grass outside a property on North Street, near 
the junction of 
Fleming Drive was brought up as restricting vision when pulling out 
onto North Street.  Chris Jones said he would look into this.   



Vehicles involved in the Barn Conversion on Mill Lane were reported to Chris Jones 

as causing obstruction.  Chris Jones said he would have a word.


Cllr Dyer thanked Chris Jones for all his work and Cllr Henderson thanked Chris for 

the Rural Crime Evening that he recently ran at Great Tew which proved to be very 

useful.  

(b)
Community Led Plan – Your Village, Your Say


Cllr Leonard explained that the plan would take approximately 9-12 months to put 

together which will take into consideration the views of the community.  This will be 

particularly useful when planning comes in.

(c)
Affordable Housing Update


The latest update from WODC was received at the end of April and reported that the 

Housing Association is in the process of drawing up a contract with the landowner, 

and that they anticipate that a planning application will be submitted in July.  The 

next status report will be sent at the end of June.

(d)
Cost of land search for SBPC owned land


The clerk reported that this would cost £12.00.  Cllr Henderson proposed the cost 

and Cllr Dyer seconded it.  

(e)
Jubilee Wood Carving


Cllr Leonard reported that he had spoken to the Farm Office at Barton Abbey and 

was just waiting for a response.  Cllr Leonard would chase.

(f)
18 Farriers Road update


Cllr Henderson reported that the District Council had visited the property two weeks 

ago but nothing further had been heard.  






RESOLVED



THAT, the topic would remain on the agenda for next month.

(g)
Planning Training


It was agreed that Cllr Bews and Cllr Cyster would attend the training.
551
Youth Group Donations

Following an enquiry from a member of the public during the last meeting about whether a motion still stood that said all youth group should do a good turn for the village in return for a donation of £100, the clerk went back through the minutes to 2002 to check.  

The clerk reported that during 2006 when the village came runners up in the Village of the Year Competition, it was agreed that £100 would be donated to Youth Groups for carrying out a good turn locally.  It was proposed that this might happen every year.  In 2007 it was decided that the PC would not participate in the Village of the Year Competition for that year, however, in Sept 2007 it was agreed that the clerk would write to all organisations throughout the village requesting that they carry out some small task in exchange for £100. This appears to have happened each year, however, groups were written to about the donation in return for doing a good turn.  During a Finance meeting in Jan 2011 it was agreed that the council would only purchase specific equipment or fund a specific project or outing in place of the previous donations which was open ended and required the group to do something in return to gain parish support.  During the full council meeting in Jan 2011, it was agreed that any future donation requests would be sent to all Councillors to consider at the following meeting - local needs only to be met.  In summary, it was decided that the decision to donate £100 to local youth groups in return for a good turn was approached on an annual basis and therefore more recently youth group donations had been considered on an individual basis.  

Going forward, it was agreed that any donation request of up to £1000 would be considered and agreed by the finance committee and any request over £1000 would be considered and agreed by the full committee.  All donation requests must be accompanied by specific detail on what the money will be used for.  
552
Correspondence not covered elsewhere in the Agenda

Correspondence had been received from Little Tiddlers asking for a donation towards their 
annual summer outing and towards the cost of the rent of the Alice Marshall Hall.  Cllr 
Henderson proposed donating £100 towards the annual outing; this was seconded by Cllr 
Deanna Gardner.  With regards to the costs towards the rent, it was agreed that the 
accounts and a letter explaining the reason for the donation would be asked for before any 
decision was made.  


RESOLVED


THAT, the clerk would ask Nynka Arthur for the accounts and a letter outlining the reason 
for the contribution towards the rent. 
553 
Circulation Folder 


No matters were raised.
554

Reports


(a)
School Governors report - Cllr Henderson



Concern was raised about state of the verges outside the school where parents park 

to drop off/pick children up.  There were major safety issues particularly with the 

 mud in the wet weather.  


(b)
Highways, pavements and verges



The poor state of Worton Road continues to be an issue.  It was felt that given the 

safety issues relating to the verges outside the school and the ongoing problems 

with Worton Road that OCC should be contacted and a site visit arranged. 
 




RESOLVED 




THAT, the clerk would contact OCC to arrange a site visit to discuss the verges 


outside the school and the state of Worton Road.



Cllr Henderson reported potholes on the B4030 on the bend as you come out of 


village towards the Hopcroft Holt.




RESOLVED




THAT, the potholes would be reported.




The road name plate in Holliers Crescent, nr 39 Holliers Crescent was in disrepair 

due to rotting and was in need of replacing.




RESOLVED,




THAT, the clerk would contact WODC to ask for a replacement sign.




(c)
Transport – The Chair




Cllr Dyer reported the review of the 23A bus service from Middle Barton to Chipping 

Norton and that supporting feedback needed to be with OCC by 8th June.  It was 


agreed that the council was happy to support the service.




Cllr Dyer also mentioned the new Dial-a-Ride service and that she had been asked to 

find out whether friends can use the service.  Cllr Dyer was waiting to hear back 


from WODC.  


(d)
Sports and Social Club/Playing Fields


Nothing to report.
(e)
Arts and Leisure



Nothing to report
555
Planning applications – Cllr. Henderson

(i)
61 Rectory Crescent, Erection of single storey rear extension – No objections.
556
Finances 

(a) 
Accounts for Payment



i) 
To consider and approve accounts for payment.  (Appendix B to agenda 
     


May 2012)


ii) 
Accounts not on Appendix B submitted by 8pm on 21 May 2012





RESOLVED



THAT, all payments listed were agreed.  
557
To receive items for next agenda

Dashwood House Update


Jubilee


Your Village, Your Say


Parking at the school/Worton Road

18 Farriers Road

Little Tiddlers Donation

558
AOB

No other business raised.
559
Date and location of next meeting 

To confirm the date of the next meeting, this is scheduled for Monday 18th June 2012 at the Alice Marshall Hall, Middle Barton at 8pm.

7



  Signed .............................................


